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Craig McKee, Secretary 9/11 Monthly Teleconference Call

**********************

Amended minutes of Wednesday, April 25, 2012
Monthly 9/11 Truth Teleconference Call 8pm (ET); 5pm (PT)

 

Present on the 04/25/2012 9/11 Teleconference Call were:

Ken Freeland, Facilitator of 9/11 Teleconference Call, Houston 9/11 Truth, also http://www.houston.911truth.net  

Craig McKee, Secretary of 9/11 Teleconference Call, Truth and Shadows (truthandshadows.wordpress.com)

Robin Hordon, Occupy Peace Through 9/11 Truth

Jeffrey Orling, NY architect

Don Meserlian, Voices of Safety

Shelton Lankford, spokesman, Military Officers for 9/11 Truth

James Hufferd, 9/11 Truth Grassroots Organization

Aldo Marquis, Citizen Investigation Team

Lorenzo Fine, 9/11 activist, Newton, Mass.

Adam Syed, Cincinnati 9/11 Truth

Sheila Casey, DC journalist and truth activist

Barrie Zwicker, author, journalist and 9/11 Truth activist

George Ripley, 9/11 Citizens Commission

Paul Zarembka, editor of The Hidden History of 9-11

Dwain Deets, SD9/11 Truth

Shelton Lankford, spokesperson, Military Officers for 9/11 Truth

 

Draft minutes from 04-29-12 teleconference were APPROVED

 

A discussion about the order of items to be dealt with took place, but no change to the order was agreed to. Craig McKee proposed that a letter be sent to David Ray Griffin and Elizabeth Woodworth as directors of the Consensus 9/11 Panel asking them to refrain from using the word "attacks" in their material because it reinforces the official story. This was added to the bottom of the agenda.

 

The amended draft agenda was APPROVED

 

1)     Marquis/Honegger debate

 

A proposal was made and approved to postpone this item until Barbara Honegger informs the Teleconference she is ready to proceed.

 

2)     9/11 Truth Proclamation

 

Don Meserlian proposed that the Voices of Safety's 9/11 Truth Proclamation be endorsed by the 9/11 Teleconference group. The motion was amended to remove the word "indisputable" but was then defeated.

 

3)     Kevin Ryan paper on Secret Service "failures" on 9/11

 

It was agreed that this would be postponed until next month because the person who brought it forward was not on the call.

 

4)     Aldo Marquis presentation of CIT evidence 

 

Aldo Marquis gave a 10-minute presentation on the evidence discovered by Citizen Investigation Team that the plane that approached the Pentagon did not hit. This was followed by a 20-minute question and answer period.

 

5)     Approaching Consensus Panel about their use of "attack."

 

Craig McKee read a letter he had written to David Ray Griffin and Elizabeth Woodworth as directors of the  Consensus Panel calling on them to stop referring in their written material to the "9/11 attacks." There was consensus that this was worth doing. Based on suggestions from other members, it was agreed that two additions be made and that a revised letter be included in these minutes for review so that it can be voted on in May. 

Dwain Deets, who is a member of the Consensus Panel, asked that the minutes show that he abstained from the vote and from participating in the discussion.

 

The revised letter reads:

 

To: David Ray Griffin and Elizabeth Woodworth

Co-founders, Consensus 9/11 Panel

From: 9/11 Teleconference group

 

Dear David and Elizabeth,

We at the 9/11 Teleconference group are concerned with the use of certain problematic terminology on the Consensus 9/11 web site. Specifically, we believe the use of the word "attack" is harmful in that it reinforces the official story of 9/11 in the minds of most members of the public and the mainstream media. 

The media have been endlessly repeating the terms "attacks" and "terrorist attacks" for the last decade, and in most people's minds these terms are synonymous and refer to attacks against the United States by an outside enemy. This is as far as you can get from splitting hairs or playing with semantics; it is absolutely central.When we use this word to describe 9/11 we are actually doing the work of the perpetrators.

The lexicon of the 9/11 Truth Movement should reflect the fact that a false flag operation was carried out that was intended to look like an attack (as occurred with the "anthrax attacks"). But it wasn't an attack, it was a deception. "The events of 9/11" is a neutral term. So is, "The crimes of 9/11." Whether or not you can make the argument that "attack" can be technically correct, the fact is we're dealing with perceptions. 

Consequently, the 9/11 Teleconference group calls on you - in the interest of encouraging a better understanding of 9/11 by the public and the media - to use a truly neutral term that doesn't reinforce the official story and that doesn't make the work of the 9/11 Truth Movement more difficult.

We thank you for your attention to this matter and look forward to the positive changes we hope you will make as a result.

 

Sincerely

 

The 9/11 Teleconference group

 _______________________________

Call adjourned at 9:40 p.m. EST/6:40 p.m. PST

 

You can hear an audio recording of the teleconference (along with archives of earlier calls) in its entirety here:  http://houston911truth.net/9-11TruthTeleconferenceArchives.html
The 9/11 Truth Teleconference is held on the last Wednesday of every month.  The next 9/11 Teleconference call will be Wednesday, May 30, 2012 at 8 pm EST, 8:00 EST/5:00 pm PST. 
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